

HONEYBEE BUZZ



FEBRUARY 2018

PRESIDENT'S LETTER

BURR!!!! The only good thing about the cold weather is we have two quilts on the bed. It makes a nice heavy cocoon to sleep under.

There were seven of us at the Kori Road Library on Saturday. We had great mini retreat. There was hand sewing, machine sewing, binding lessons, embroidery lessons and lots of laughs. The shared lunch was awesome. We want to do it again, and the rest of you are encouraged to come.

The program committee has planned another game for February.

Think BLOCK. That's all I will say.

The February workshop will also get us outside our quilting box.

Don't forget to bring back your bingo blocks sewn up.

We received a thank you letter from Five Star Veterans for our donation and plans are for a representative from Betty Griffin House will be at the February meeting to receive their check.

If you want to recommend a charity to receive our donation next year please bring that info to the meeting, we will publish the info in the newsletter for everyone to study and then vote.

April will be our retreat at Epworth by the Sea, be sure to sign up if you would like to go

Keep on keeping on Elaine

MEETING

Tuesday, February 6, 2018 6:30 p.m. at Mandarin Presbyterian Church in the Fellowship Hall East Campus

In this issue:

President's Letter Program Newsletter Birthdays Hospitality For Sale Membership Minutes

Officers

President: Elaine Stemetzki Vice-president: Marie Breslin Secretary: Jeanie Jacobson Treasurer: Perni Gilbert

The website for Honeybee is http://honeybeequilters.org

PROGRAMS

The activity planned for the next meeting should really get you inspired! We will be creating (with paper) different quilt block patterns and exploring some of the many ways they can be used. You won't want to miss this meeting.

At the workshop on Saturday, February 24, at the Kori Road Library, we will learn how to make and use chenille. There will be samples of some of the possibilities at the next meeting. A \$ 25 refundable deposit will be required to sign up, to insure there will be enough supplies for participants, so bring your checkbooks.

A workshop is also planned for Saturday, March 17, at the Kori Road Library, to use up some of the fabric in the storage unit to make charity quilts. There will fun activities from cutting, piecing, quilting and binding, so save the date. There may even be some attendance prizes!

The committee is trying to fill the calendar a little further out, so if you have any ideas for speakers or workshops, let us know. We are also looking for ideas for places to meet on a Saturday, so if you have any ideas for that, please let us know. We can only book the library two months in advance, so it's hard to plan very far in advance.

Looking forward to seeing you all at the next meeting.

NEWSLETTER

If you have anything that you would like to sell, there will be a for sale section in the newsletter. You'll just need to send me the information and your contact information.

Please send me the information to my new email address. It is **debrot2642@gmail.com**.





Christine Besser - February 9th

HOSPITALITY

Prior to the meeting we will "Meet to Eat" starting at 5:00 pm, at the Panera's in Mandarin. I am looking forward to a good bowl of soup. You can reach me a (904) 333-3249, if you would like directions. I hope to see you there.

Also, a reminder to bring goodies for the meeting. All contributions are welcome. The following members are scheduled to bring goodies:

Christine Besser
Claire King
Maggie Woods
Pauline Williams - Banta

FOR SALE

Downsizing- must go
Husqvarna Viking 936 Serger
\$1600 value for \$500
Carrying case and attachments
Rarely used
Call 464-0874. Maggie Woods.



MINUTES

Honeybees Meeting January 2, 2018

The meeting was opened at 7:00 pm

Visitors: Christine Stein, Sally Terry

Minutes: Minutes were approved.

Budget: Will bring next month for approval.

Treasurer: \$20,000 approximately

Committee Reports -

Charity: Carolyn - no report. If anyone has new ideas for projects please contact Carolyn.

Newsletter/Website: Irene is sick. Send articles to her a week before the meeting.

Membership: New member Carol Malicki. Pauline Banta rejoined and her friend Karen Tellmann joined as well.

Christmas Party: Connie will continue and get her a committee. Hospitality will support

Greeter: Annette

Programs: Pat & Trini, looking for members

Membership: Anne Morgan – get your forms and checks submitted.

Hospitality/Sunshine: Annette & Starr

Birthdays – December - Annette, Terra, Maggie, Claire, Siri January Birthday: Jennifer, Justina, Mo, Shirley, Linda

January Anniversary – Bonnie, Marie, Diane

Challenges/Exchanges: Justina – home sick. Will present in February

Ways and Means: Starr – 50/50 tonight. \$1 per ticket 6 for \$5. Lisa won. \$23 for Lisa, \$23 for guild

Quilt Fest/Opportunity quilt:

- Opportunity quilt mom 2018 Marie Breslin. It's going to long armer soon.
- Quilt marketing 2018 Anne Morgan will get it advertised.
- Quilters walk basket 2018 Beth Porkert will coordinate
- Guild Table 2018 Trini will get volunteers
- Give aways 2018 nail files Carolyn Allen will check
- Quilt Sale Table 2018 tags Jennifer Worrell

Charity for 2018 – please bring ideas for charities to next meeting in writing and we will vote on March.

Charity for 2017: Pernie was given the check to give to Five Star Veteran's Center. Frances will try to bring Betty Griffin House next month for their check.

Quilt Moms for 2019 - Carolyn, Joyce, Jeanie, Starr, Pernie, Marie

Spring & Fall Retreat – Bonnie McCarty

Would like to have a medical release form for everyone attending retreats.

Quilffest reps: Carolyn, Elaine, Jeanie, Nikki, Marie, Anne

Program/Upcoming Events:

Sally Terry – Starting teaching with APQS. Published Books: Pathways to Better Quilting, Hooked on Feathers, Quilt Top to Quilted. Showed a few finished quilts. We will get her on the schedule to conduct a few programs.

Fabric Bingo

Carolyn, Marie, Nikki & Jill Won. Everyone will take home blocks and sew together and return to next meeting.

Show and Tell -

Jill & Elaine

Meeting adjourned at 8:00 pm